Freedom of Information Act 2000 – council tax exemption
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
“Please can you confirm all properties on Brazil street LE2, which were exepempt from from couuncil rax payments due to them being let to students between the period 2015 – 2019”
Answer:
The following number of properties on Brazil Street, Leicester, were exempt from paying council tax during the following years;

2015 – 24

2016 – 22

2017 – 22

2018 – 23

2019 – 23 

I can confirm that we hold the addresses of these properties.  However, these are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act as they are personal data that is being processed for the purposes of council tax and not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed. 

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

This response therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17 of the FOIA in respect of this aspect of your request.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


